
 

 

 

 

February 1, 2013 

 

 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

Attn:  Records Center 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

 

 

RE: Notification of Merger of TCG Oregon, TCG Seattle into Teleport Communications 

America, LLC   

 

Docket UT-121964 

 

This letter is to advise the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(“Commission”) that on December 31, 2012, TCG Oregon and TCG Seattle merged into 

Teleport Communications America, LLC (“TCA”) (collectively, “the Companies”), with TCA 

being the surviving entity.  For background, on October 16, 2012, the Companies notified the 

Commission of the upcoming transaction.  On December 17, 2012, TCA filed a petition to be 

registered as a competitively classified telecommunications company, and on December 20, 

2012, requested exemption from WAC 480-121-061(1) which requires an effective date of 

competitive classification at least thirty days following the filing date.  On December 27, 2012, 

the Commission granted TCA’s request for Competitive classification and exemption from WAC 

480-121-061(1). 

 

The Companies therefore request that the Commission recognize TCA in lieu of TCG 

Oregon and TCG Seattle and make the change in its records.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this notice or the underlying transaction, please feel 

free to contact me at (512) 330-1698. 

 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Sharon Mullin 

Director 

AT&T Services, Inc.   

 

Sharon Mullin 

Director 

External Affairs 

2003 Point Bluff 

Austin, TX  78746 
 

T: 512-330-1698 

F: 832-213-0203 

Sharon.Mullin@att.com 


